MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE GRAMPIAN ATHLETICSPRIVATE 
 LEAGUE

held in Aberdeen Sports Village on Sunday, October 2, 2016 at 2pm.
Present:
Andy Dobbie
Aberdeen AAC (East Secretary)


Linda Dobbie
Aberdeen AAC (Records Secretary)


Mark Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Winston Webber
Arbroath & District AC (Secretary/Treasurer)

Anne Webber
Arbroath & District AC (assistant Secretary/Treasurer)


Ian McFarlane
Arbroath & District AC


Stephen Murdoch
Elgin AAC (North Secretary)

Eddie Graham
Ellon & Peterhead


Teresa Hood
Ellon & Peterhead 


Elspeth Wallace
Fife AC


George Bethune
Ross County AC


Lesley Bethune 
Ross County AC


Denis Shepherd
Minutes Secretary


Secretary/Treasurer Winston Webber welcomed those clubs attending.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Received from East Sutherland AC, Forres Harriers, Inverness Harriers, Moray Road Runners and Nairn Area AC.
2.
MINUTES OF 2015 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


a) Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the annual general meeting of the Petrofac League of October 11, 2015, were approved (proposed by Ross County AC, seconded by East Secretary).


b) Matters Arising: None

3.        SECRETARY’S REPORT

Winston Webber reported that the League had enjoyed a fairly successful season even without a sponsor. Dates had taken some time to be finalised. First aid costs had increased. There had been some complaints regarding non-counters and this would have to be considered. A new results system had been introduced (the USA-based one used by SAL) and the League would have to consider purchasing this system so that it could legally be used outside Aberdeen. It was thought the cost would be $250 per annum. The work of all officials (including admin) was acknowledged. It was felt there was a need to be careful not to be over-strict with youngsters as this was a development league. There were currently issues with the cost of hiring stadia and first aid (especially at Inverness) and options would have to be considered. The League had been in negotiations with a potential local sponsor who it was thought had confirmed backing of £5,000 pa for three years but the money was still awaited. It was likely most of this would be used in stadium hire.
4.        TREASURER’S REPORT

Statement of accounts: Anne Webber circulated a statement which showed an opening balance of £19,035.94, income of £3,200 and expenditure of £7,444.74, giving a closing balance of £14,791.20. Anne explained that the opening balance was £78.45 lower than the previous year’s closing balance because of a bill for this amount which had been presented after the AGM but before the accounts had been audited.

Anne pointed out that the stadium hire for Inverness had gone up by at least 10% but that she had obtained a discount by paying in advance. The track and triple jump facilities were not in top condition and she would have to negotiate a new deal. First aid was included in the stadium hire at Aberdeen but not at Inverness. 
Total expenditure was almost £1000 up on the previous year’s and there was still a bill for £120 to pay.

It was proposed by Ellon/Peterhead, seconded by Arbroath, that the accounts be accepted.

5.         RECORDS SECRETARY’S REPORT
Linda Dobbie circulated an up-to-date list of League records and handed out record certificates.
6.       ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2017
a)
Secretary: See (b)

b)
Treasurer: It was proposed by East Secretary, seconded by Ross County, that Winston and Anne Webber be re-elected to cover the posts of Secretary and Treasurer.  Winston and Anne were duly elected and Eddie Graham agreed to assist.

c)
North Section Secretary: Steve Murdoch was proposed by Ross County, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer and duly elected.

d)
East Section Secretary: Andy Dobbie was proposed by Secretary/Treasurer, seconded by Fife and duly elected.  Mark Davidson agreed to assist.
e)  League Records Secretary: Linda Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Ellon & Peterhead and duly elected.
Also (not on agenda): Ian McFarlane was elected as President..

7.         GRAMPIAN ATHLETICS LEAGUE 2017
a) Method of Recording: It was proposed by the Executive committee, seconded by Aberdeen, that the method used for recording individual results for the League would be the new Meet Manager software to be purchased for the League. While it was agreed that the east matches, and next year’s final, would be conducted using Meet Manager (Aberdeen software and hardware), the north section would continue with their current admin system. It was recognised that Meet Manager would probably be the best long term solution for the entire league but while Winston was going to investigate the software licence position and cost Stephen Murdoch proposed that the north section would stick with what they had in the meantime. It was clarified there would be no change to the method of recording League (team) results. 

b) Scoring method: It was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Ellon & Peterhead, that the B-string be scored with the same points as the A-string. Mark Davidson pointed out this would make the new results system much easier to operate. The proposal was carried by 5 votes to 1 and it was agreed the scoring would be 8-7-6-5-4-3-2-1 for both A and B strings.

c) Numbers: It was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Ross County and agreed unanimously that each athlete should have a unique ID number which would be their vest number throughout the season. Again this would make the results system much easier to operate and would remove problems with non-counters’ numbers. Team managers would be asked to try to ensure athletes or their parents did not throw away numbers after each match.

d) Number of meetings: It was proposed by East Secretary that the League had 3 meetings (instead of 4) plus a final. This was not seconded and the proposal was withdrawn in view of the forthcoming sponsor. 
2)
Points for discussion


a.
Sponsorship: There was nothing further to add to the Secretary’s report on this subject

b.
Recording sheets: These would include non-counters who would be fitted in on the same basis as before, with non-counting races still to be held at the track referee’s discretion.

c.
Convening a meeting: It was clarified that the convening club should produce an announcer, organise food for officials and ensure the meeting permit and the programme are on display.


d.
Clubs’ provision of officials: It was agreed the organising club should keep a record of who actually turns up to officiate.


e.
Club fees for 2017: there was no proposal to change the fee which was £200.

8.
Dates, Venues and Convening Clubs FOR 2017

Anne Webber had not yet been able to find out the dates allocated by the SAL track and field commission. The venues and convening clubs were agreed as below, subject to the availability of stadia.


Match 1: East at Aberdeen (Ellon & P’head)
North at Inverness (RC and NAAC)

Match 2: East at Perth (Fife and Perth)

North at Inverness (ESAC and CAAC)


Match 3: East at Aberdeen (Banchory S’hven)
North at Inverness (EAAC, FH, MRR)

Match 4: East at Perth (Arbroath & Dundee)
North at Inverness (Inverness H)


Final:    
Final at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC)
 9.
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS


None
10.  
CLOSE OF MEETING

            The meeting closed at 4pm
